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Letter of Understanding

October 1, 2001

Mr. Clem Edwards

Washington State Council of County and City Employees 

AFSCME AFL-CIO

P.O. Box 750

Everett, WA  98206-0750

RE:
Engineer Accretion

Dear Clem:

This letter will confirm our agreement to voluntarily recognize Washington State Council of County and City Employees, Local 1652R as the exclusive bargaining representative for the following Industrial and Hazardous Waste Division, Department of Natural Resources employees currently occupying the following positions:


Bruce Tiffany, Industrial Waste, Water Quality Staff Engineer


Alice Chapman, Hazardous Waste, Water Quality Staff Associate Engineer

We have further agreed to accrete these two employees into the Washington State Council of County and City Employees, Local 1652R bargaining unit within the Industrial and Hazardous Waste Divisions of the Department of Natural Resources, King County as of August 29, 2001.  

The employees will enjoy all relevant rights under the contract including any wage adjustments described in Article 8 of the collective bargaining agreement.  Wages of these two classifications shall be negotiated when the collective bargaining agreement is re-negotiated in 2002.  

If you agree that the above correctly sets forth our agreement, please sign below and return a copy of this letter to my office.  Thank you.

Sincerely,

Kimberley M. Lew

Labor Analyst/Negotiator

Clem Edwards





Date

Staff Representative, Local 1652R

cc:
Dave Galvin, Supervisor, Hazard Waste Program, Department of Natural Resources


Elsie Hulsizer, Program Manager, Department of Natural Resources


Jan Bondar, Personnel Officer II, Department of Natural Resources


Pamela Johnson, Program Analyst I, Department of Natural Resources
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